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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

D 

WANGARATTA HIGH SCHOOL 

Our growth has been across all year levels; it appears 
that the options and pathways that have put in place 
across the school are satisfying the needs of students. 
Wangaratta High School’s Stage Three of its             
redevelopment is well on its way to being completed. I 
am pleased to note that over the holidays several old 
buildings have been demolished and all known        
hazardous materials have been removed to ensure 
everyone’s safety.  This will be followed shortly by the 
demolition of the remaining three original school blocks 
that will be replaced by a new oval that will be linked to 
sporting complexes with a new community gym which is 
in the process of approval. 
As well as this, students and staff will have access from 
day one to the new Flexible Learning Centre building 
that will be used for Middle Years classes from Years 7 
to 9. This new Flexible Learning Centre will provide our 
students with state of the art facilities providing the    
latest resources that will support the teaching and 
learning that will take students into the 21st Century. 
This will mean that that the school will now have a new 
Flexible Learning Centre that will compliment the         
M-Building that comprises technology, arts and         
specialist subjects and the Senior School.  Further work 
will be done to enhance the Performing Arts Centre, the 
Student Wellbeing Area, Health and PE learning areas 
and a new Student Leadership Centre.  
I look forward to working with you all this year and I am 
excited by the exciting opportunities that lay ahead. 
 

 

Mystery Word Sponsored By 
 
 
 
 

 
Supplying school shoes for over 

60 YEARS 
  WANGARATTA: 66-68 Murphy St 

0357 213458 
YARRAWONGA: 45 Belmore St 

0357 441688 
 
Parent SignatureΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦ 

Term one’s Mystery Word has four  
letters, ‘D’ is the term’s first letter. 
From the letters printed this term 
work out the word and ask a parent/
carer to sign the coupons, place  
your coupons in an envelope with 
your name and answer on the front. 
Take the envelope to the General 
Office prior to the day the competition 
is drawn and place in the box on the 
front counter. The winner will be 
drawn on Friday 17th February 2017 
and will receive a $250.00 voucher 
from Frank’s Footwear. Good Luck! 

Regards, 

Hello everyone and welcome to 2017! 
As the newly appointed Principal I am very excited to 
lead this outstanding school. Wangaratta High School 
continues to provide exceptional pathways, as well as 
providing a nurturing and caring environment for our 
young people. 
I wish to begin by welcoming all families to the new 
school year. I especially welcome all new families to 
our school whether they at Year 7 or are new            
enrolments in Years 8 to 12. You are joining a great 
community, committed to working together to achieve 
our common learning goals that are summarised in our 
mantras of:  
Learning matters  
Relationships matter  
I matter 

and school values:  
Ready to Learn,  
Personal Best 
Respectful and Safe 

 

I would like to welcome our new teaching staff to WHS 
in: Adrian Grace (returning after 2 years in the NT), 
Peter Lai, Lynette Higgins, Hannah Rees, Lyn Harris 
and Leah Roach. They join a talented and dedicated 
staff committed to making this the great school that it 
is. 
I will be joined in the leadership team by two newly   
appointed Assistant Principals in Melody Gabriel 
(Student Learning) and Michelle Bootes (Wellbeing & 
Engagement). The three of us have been made to feel 
very welcome and have been supported by a fantastic 
Leading Teacher Team.  
We have had a really smooth start to the year. Our  
student numbers are really healthy and we are        
currently confirming a number of new enrolments since 
we have returned.  

Gary Fletcher,  
Principal 
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YEAR 7 MUSIC INFORMATION EVENING 

Where: Wangaratta High School Performing Arts Centre 

When: Monday 6th February 

Who should attend:  

All interested Year 7 students (please bring mum & dad) - this 

will be a very informative session which will include a            

demonstration of instruments. All application forms to be  

completed and submitted on the night.  

 

     

 

Year 12 is an important year for your child and we want to provide you with all the information you need 
for a successful year ahead.  

Wangaratta High School will be holding a VCE and VCAL Information Evening on Tuesday 21
st
        

February at 6pm in the Senior School. This evening will outline the VCAA expectations, how to 
ensure your child is on track to reach their ATAR and how to balance school, work and outside interests. 
There will be two separate presentations; one for the parents and students completing VCE and one for 
the parents and students completing VCAL.  
 
GOTAFE, La Trobe University and Charles Sturt University will also be in attendance so that students 
have the opportunity to make connections with some of these institutes and can ask any questions they 
may have about further study post year 12.  
 
Prior to the presentations we would like to extend an invite for you and your child to enjoy a BBQ dinner. 
This will also give you the opportunity to meet the Senior School Leaders and Year Level Co-ordinators.  
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SAVE THE DATE 
Twilight Swim Carnival  

  
  

Wednesday 15
th
 Feb, 2017 at the Olympic Pool in Swan St 

Wangaratta. 
A normal school day will occur finishing at 3:30pm, gates 
to the pool open at 5:30pm and the sports aim to start at  
5:45pm and finish as close to 8:45pm as possible.  
A great way for all students and families to get  
together, support your student/s, the school and to socialise. 
The prefects will be hosting a BBQ, so bring your chairs, 
picnic rugs and refreshments. PLEASE NO ALCOHOL. 
Students are encouraged to wear their house colours  
however are reminded that NO ZINC OR BODY PAINT is 
allowed on students wishing to go into the pool. 
Any parents wishing to assist on the night can contact 
Sandy Newman on 57230 500. 
Further information will be given to students at school.  

 

WAREENA

 

KING 

 

OVENS

 

MERRIWA
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Year 7 vaccinations in 2017 
The Secondary School Vaccine Program offers free vaccines to Year 7 students. These     
vaccines provide protection against:  

§ Diphtheria, tetanus and pertussis (whooping cough) ï one dose 

§ Human Papillomavirus (HPV) ï three doses 

§ Varicella (chicken pox) ï one dose 

Parents/guardians of year 7 students should look out for the vaccine consent card booklet 
coming home from school with your child. You need to read the booklet and complete and   
return Part A regardless of whether your child is being vaccinated at school. 

The Rural City of Wangaratta immunisation service may contact you about the Secondary 
School Vaccine Program. Schools are authorised to provide basic parent/guardian contact 
details to local councils for this purpose. Contact the school by 28 February 2017 if you do 
not want your contact details given to the Rural City of Wangaratta immunisation service.  

To learn more about the Secondary School Vaccine Program, the vaccines, the diseases they 
protect against, or how you can prepare your child for vaccination, go to                                
betterhealth.vic.gov.au or immunehero.health.vic.gov.au   
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Welcome back! What a busy couple of days we have had at Wangaratta High School. Students have attended 
their First Day Conferences, had their school photos taken, allocated lockers, and caught up with friends. The 
teachers and support staff have been working hard to be ready and prepared for the start of classes and           
activities. We welcome all of our new students and families along with new staff to the school. 

First day conferences, first 
day of classes in the new 
Flexible Learning Centre and 
our workers making new 
down ball courts in the middle 
school areas. 



 

Wangaratta High School 
 

 
 

Learning Matters, Relationships Matter, I Matter 
 

Compass Parent Portal Log In Information: 
 
We would like to welcome you to Wangaratta High Schoolsô Parent Communication and   
Information system, Compass.  The School will be using Compass School Manager as our 
Parent Portal, enabling you to access a range of information in relation to your son/
daughter, including: 
 
Å Booking your Parent/Student/Teacher conferences  
Å Viewing up-to-date class and school attendance information  
Å Approving or entering upcoming or past absences for your son/daughter  
Å Downloading, printing and approving upcoming excursions  
Å Payment of school fees, charges and contributions  
Å Updating your registered email and mobile number (used for SMS alerts) details  
Å Accessing information regarding upcoming events and news 
 
To access the website, go directly to the Wangaratta High School Compass Log In screen at  

 
whs.vic.jdlf.com.au 

 
Enter your Family Code Login as Username 
Enter your Password 
 

 
 

When you first log in, you may be asked to update any missing information from our       
database, including mobile phone and email contact information.  You will also be asked to 
change your password to something unique that you will remember ï this password must be 
a four-digit number. 
 
If you have any difficulty accessing the system, please do not hesitate to contact the School 

Office on 03 5723 0500 for assistance. 



USEFUL PHONE NUMBERS AND ONLINE SERVICES FOR STUDENTS, CARERS AND PARENTS 

 
13 22 89 

8am – 12pm                       
7 days a week 

 
Beyond Blue & Youth Beyond 

Blue 
1300 224 636 

24 hours a day/7 days a week 
https://www.beyondblue.org.au/ 

                  

                            
1800 551 800 

We care we and listen, 
anytime and for               

any reason. 

 
13 11 14 

 
24 hours a day/ 7 days a week 

https://www.lifeline.org.au/ 
Online – 7pm – 4am 

SESSION TIMES 

PLEASE NOTE 
THE CHANGE 
IN THE      
MENTOR 
GROUPS AND      
SESSION 
TIMES FOR 
2017. 

 
 

 

  
Mon / Weds / 

Fri  
Tues / Thurs  

Mentor Group 

(Years 7 to 10)  
9.00 ï 9.10 9.00 ï 9.35 

Session 1 9.15 ï 10.25 9.40 ï 10.50 

Recess (35) / (25)  10.25 ï 11.00 10.50 ï 11.15 

Session 2 11.00 ï 12.10 11.15 ï 12.25 

Session 3 12.15 ï 1.25 12.30 ï 1:40 

Lunch (55) / (40)  1.25 ï 2.20 1.40 ï 2.20 

Session 4 2.20 ï 3.30 2.20 ï 3.30 

Over the school holidays the     
continuation of the building        
program continued. The          
remaining buildings have had all 
asbestos removed, fencing has 
been erected and the workers 
are now in the process of  the  
demolition and removal of the 
rubble.  
The fenced off areas are a no 
go zone for ALL students, staff 
and visitors to the school. There 
will be signed walkways for the 
students to follow to the       
Wellbeing Centre and the CLC 
building. 
Once the buildings have been        
removed and the ground 
cleared the school will be     
gaining a new sports oval and 
landscaping.  
 
This is another exciting time for 
the school and hopefully all will 
be completed by the end of 
Tern 2. 

DEMOLITION SITE 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=wx22ooNWOMgEBvkTLtpUe19DjXr96YlWvQaB0ZJojgLl7JCIwM7SCGgAdAB0AHAAcwA6AC8ALwB3AHcAdwAuAGIAZQB5AG8AbgBkAGIAbAB1AGUALgBvAHIAZwAuAGEAdQAvAA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.beyondblue.org.au%2f
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=wx22ooNWOMgEBvkTLtpUe19DjXr96YlWvQaB0ZJojgLl7JCIwM7SCGgAdAB0AHAAcwA6AC8ALwB3AHcAdwAuAGIAZQB5AG8AbgBkAGIAbAB1AGUALgBvAHIAZwAuAGEAdQAvAA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.beyondblue.org.au%2f
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=uZNm4Cpoc1-mTqssYkgS6izn-1vyYjX-vNNrJJK8VUfl7JCIwM7SCGgAdAB0AHAAcwA6AC8ALwB3AHcAdwAuAGwAaQBmAGUAbABpAG4AZQAuAG8AcgBnAC4AYQB1AC8A&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.lifeline.org.au%2f


The Breakfast Club invites the WHS  
school community to enjoy a hearty  
breakfast every Wednesday morning at 
8.00am until 9.00am near the Food  
Technology area between the M and the  
Senior Years Learning Community.                                      
 
There is delicious food on offer such as eggs, 
pancakes, toasted sandwiches, fresh fruit, hot 
drinks, fruit juice and much more. Staff and 
students are welcome to enjoy a free and 
wholesome breakfast to start their day in an 
informal and relaxed social setting.   

We would like to remind parents, carers and 
friends of the Wangaratta High School        
community that when visiting the school you 

must do this through the General Office.  

The office staff will assist you with your       
enquiry. Entry to the school must be from the 
Edwards Street entrance.                                                             
We have a duty of care to all of our students to 
ensure the school’s grounds are safe and    

orderly.                                                                      

If a parent or carer needs to contact their son or 
daughter, please ring the office and a message 
will be given to your child.                                  
Messages can only be accepted and delivered 
to students before 3:15pm unless there is an 
emergency.                                                      
By working together we can create a safe and 

positive learning environment for all.          

 
Uniform Purchasing from Work locker 

– our official Uniform Supplier 
 
Option 1 : Purchase a uniform package 
This package costs $200.00 paid at the time of 
purchase. We then  issue the customer with a 
credit note of $240.00 (20% value added) 
You can buy any items. There are no           
exceptions. There is no time limit. 

 

 

UNIFORMS at STEERS 

BREAKFAST CLUB  

Remember - every day counts; your child’s 
learning matters. 
 
If your child unable to attend school on any day 
please notify the school of your child’s intended 
absence, please telephone:  
    

57 23 0115 

In the interests of student and staff safety,  

parents are asked not to drop off or pick 

up students in the staff car park and in 

front of the administration building before 

or after school.                                                                     

  

Please, do not drive into the staff 

car park entrances.  
Students are asked to walk out of the gates 

and meet their parents in neighboring streets.  

STAFF PARKING AREAS 

Students who arrive late to school must bring a 
note indicating why they are late. This note is 
to be given to the Attendance Officer in the 
General Office when they  arrive and this will 
be recorded. 
 
Parents/carers will be asked to provide a 
reason for the student’s lateness. 
 
We ask that all students and parents follow this 
process in order to assist us with accuracy in 
our attendance records. 

VISITING THE SCHOOL 

STUDENTS ARRIVING LATE REPORTING AN ABSENCE 

Parents are asked to use their family code when 

making a direct deposit from their account to the 

school account. There is a  section on an     

electronic payment form from your bank entitled 

description - please enter your code there. The 

family code is in the  bottom right corner of your 

billing statement and consists of three letters, 

usually the first of your family surname, and this 

is followed by four digits. This identifies your 

payment to us and enables us to deduct the 

amount from your account. Alternatively you can 

telephone the school and inform us of your direct 

deposit.  

This does not apply to Bpay payments, there is 

no need to include your family code for Bpay.  

 

If you have any queries about a payment please 

phone Kylie Fountain at the school office:         

03 57 23 0500. 

PAYMENTS TO THE SCHOOL 

Parents are reminded that the Department 
does not provide personal accident insurance 
or ambulance cover for students. 
Parents and carers of students, who do not 
have student accident insurance/ambulance 
cover, are responsible for paying the cost of 
medical treatment for injured students,        
including the cost of ambulance attendance/
transport and any other transport costs-the call 
of an ambulance is at the discretion of the  
Principal. 
Student accident insurance/ambulance cover  
policies are available from some commercial           
Insurers, and can be obtained by parents/
carers for individual students.  
Private property brought to school by students, 
staff or visitors is not insured and the          
Department does not accept any responsibility 

for any loss or damage 

STUDENT PROPERTY AND INSURANCE 

Clk2sell is an App designed in liaison with 
State Schools Relief to support families to 
buy and sell second hand school uniform 
items. Wangaratta High School has an 
active site where all families can buy and 
sell students used uniforms.   
Families can download the clik2sell app, 
set up your account and list items at the 
price you select. 
If you’d like to buy an item, just purchase 
with the app and arrange to meet and pay 
for the goods. 
For full information see http://
www.clk2sell.com/ 
 
 
 

Clk2sell App 



 
 

http://www.whs.vic.edu.au/ 
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